BOARD OF EDUCATION
35 FIFTH STREET

DERBY CT 06418
SPECIAL MEETING

March 10, 2008

Meeting called to order: meeting called to order at 6:40 p.m.

Opening Ceremonies: all rose and pledged allegiance

Roll Call: Present: Rebecca O’Hara, Jodi Chevarella, Shannon Valenti, Sheila Parizo and Kim Kreiger. Arriving at 6:42 p.m. was Ken Marcucio. Also present: Interim Superintendent Michael Abdalla and Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick. Absent: Joseph Szewczyk, Brad Tobin and Marguerite Bondi. There is a quorum.
Public Portion: no one present. Public Portion closed. 

2008-2009 Budget Workshop
The principal salaries were adjusted due to the 220 day school year and contractual percentage increases.
Math teacher increase is due to adding a teacher at DHS.
The social worker at Irving is retiring and will be bringing in a new one at a lower salary. 

There is a full time psychologist at Irving, a part time psychologist at Bradley and a part time psychologist at the Middle School and also part time at DHS.
Substitute custodians at the High School have a 155% increase because this includes a majority of part timers salary as substitutes. 

Custodial DHS salaries had a floater custodian that was added in this year.

Social Security is now in one area in Central Office rather than spreading it through out all the locations.
Grant writing was done by Meg and Janet this year. Janet is no longer here. 

Transportation is for the band trip to Ohio.

New equipment increase is for computers and projectors. $14,000.00 has already been cut.
Engineering your future, a project based introduction is a new initiative for the High School brought on by Meg Boice. 
2008-2009 Board of Education Budget Consideration
Motion to accept the proposed 2008-2009 budget and move it forward to the town agencies by Kim Kreiger, with a second by Rebecca O’Hara, all in favor with none opposed, motion carries. 
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Kim, second by Ken, all in favor, at 8:07  p.m., motion carries
Respectfully Submitted

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary

“These minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting.

